
Tooele County LEPC 

 

 

Date:  July 26, 2017 

Time : 1330 Hours 

Location:  Emergency Management Center (Operations Room) 

Address:  15 East 100 South  

Attendees: Scott McKenzie, Phil Langhus, Jerry Warner, Glenn Reinicke, Randy Willden, Matt LaFrance, 

Herman Herrera, Ronald D’Andrea, Douglas Fraser, Joe Hatch, Tina Worcester, Karen Worthington, Ron Kirby, 

Scott Johnson, Joe Carnell, Beckie Boekweg 

Minutes 7-26-17 
1. Call to Order (13:30) 

a. Herman Herrera called the meeting to order at 1:29. 

2. Welcome/ Introductions 

a. Visitors / New Members 

3. Sign Roll / Update Rosters  

a. Randy Willden made motion to approve meeting minutes from June 28th. Scott McKenzie 

seconded. All in favor. 

4. TCHD Presentation and Approval of the new Tooele County Health Department (TCHD) All Hazards 

Plan 

Background: 
Scott McKenzie previously provided monthly updates on the development of the revisions to the TCHD’s All 
Hazard Plan during the January, February, March, April, May and June LEPC Meetings.  On July 17, 2017, the 
Draft TCHD All-Hazards Plan was provided electronically to all members of the Local Emergency Planning 
Committee (LEPC) and our other community partners for review and comment. 
  
Presentation: 
Scott McKenzie welcomed members of the LEPC and community partners and thanked them for 
attending.  Scott described the preparation process over the last year for the TCHD’s submission for 
recognition by the National Association of County and City Health Officials (NACCHO) Organization’s Project 
Public Health Ready program.  
  
Project Public Health Ready (PPHR) is a criteria-based training and recognition program that assesses local 
health department (LHD) capacity and capability to plan for, respond to, and recover from public health 
emergencies. PPHR aims to protect the public's health and strengthen the public health infrastructure by 
equipping local health departments with sustainable tools to plan, train, and exercise using a continuous 
quality improvement 
  
Scott then provided an overview of the completed revision of the TCHD All-Hazards Plan. 
  
The TCHD’s updated emergency management program is a direct result of working with all of our community 
partners over the last year and implementing all of the recommendations from the members of the LEPC and 



our other community partners.  Scott once again thanked everyone for their participation in completing this 
project. 
  
An opportunity to ask any questions or present any concerns was provided. 
  
Several comments were made about how individuals present appreciated the opportunity for input and how 
working together on this project has brought the community partners closer together. 
  
Scott then presented the TCHD’s All-Hazard Plan for approval by the members of the LEPC and the other 
community partners. 
  
There was a motion to accept and approve the TCHD’s All-Hazard Plan as written by Herman Herrera and 
the motion was seconded by Karen Worthington.   The motion was carried and the TCHD AHP was approved 
by the entire body of the LEPC. 
 

5. Reports/Action- Local Incident Briefs  

a. TTU fire on backside. Army Depot burn. Fire stopped at south boundary. Fire was stopped, no 

one was hurt. They appreciate all the assistance. 

6. Upcoming Events/Exercises 

a. Country Fan Fest - July 27 -30 

b. Aug 21-26 - State (Region 8) Mass Care Exercise 

c. Sept 11- Tooele County Emergency Management Open House 5-8 PM 

i. We encourage everyone to participate with a booth. 

d. Sept 8-9- Utah Prepare Conference and Expo 

i. South Towne Expo Center 

e. Sept- Dugway Wildfire Exercise 

i. Participation is welcome. 

f. Oct- Tooele Army Depot Exercise 

i. Base evacuation scenario. They will practice setting up a shelter off base. 

g. Nov- Tooele County School District Table Top Exercise 

i. Reunification Process Scenario 

h. Sept 16 TATC- ATV ride scholarship.  

7. Fire Restrictions in Tooele County 

i. State and Federal Restrictions Order  

1. All restrictions still in place for fires and fireworks. 

8. Summary of Meetings/Trainings 

9. State Reports:  

a. DEM Liaison –  Tara Behunin  

i. Please see attached flyer 

b. State Fire Marshal Liaison –  Art Deyo 

10. Reports/Action - Old Business 

a. Update on spill on Bates and SR 36. The smell is still very strong. The area needs attention. It’s 

time to hold the contractor accountable for the cleanup. The LEPC needs to draft a letter 

forcing the cleanup of the site. County Attorney can write letter on LEPC behalf. 



11. Training Opportunities 

a. Check www.tcem.org – www.tooelelepc.org  www.DEM.Utah.Gov  and UTRAIN 

b. EMT Class Aug 1st – Oct 14th For registration information see flyer. 

12. Roundtable 

a. Ronald D’Andrea- UTTR- fire chief Dave Kallman would like to coordinate a site visit for the 

LEPC. 

b. Douglas Fraser- Carghill- just installed 3 new fuel tanks.  

c. Marianne Oborn- TCSD- looking to partner with someone to bring out a presentation on “fight 

the new drug”. Referred to Amy Bate at the Health Dept. or Tooele City Police Dept. 

d. Phil Langhus-Hill Air Force Base- They have a new mission support commander. 

e. Jay Vance- Stericycle- The Utah Department of Environmental Quality has indicated to 

Stericycle that approval of the state environmental permits for its new incinerator in Tooele 

County are expected to be issued toward the end of August 2017. 

13. Next Meeting Proposed –August 30, 2017 

14. Adjourn 

http://www.tcem.org/
http://www.tooelelepc.org/

